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1, Highest flood in recent years was 19' 61" 0.Ds on Tongue End gauge
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in Jany 1939.
Sinece then work has been carried out in the upper reaches of the River.

Reconmended raising of the banks ( see Engineer's Report of Feby 1940)
was up to 20" 0¢Ds up to Tongue End, rising from that point upstream
on a grade of 1' 4" per mile to Kate's Bridge:s  one side from Ptbeck
Bare Bridge throughout and Tongue End to Kate's Bridge on the other
wes estimated to cost £35,000. ,

The pumping iff thie early part of & flood even if stonped at, say;

14" 0.De would probebly result in the raising of the peak level in
the River Glen by 0" as, owing to the rapid rate of rise in the River
the woter from the Bourne South Pen would not have been fully dis-
«charged before the flood pecks ) '

To cope with this raising of the peak level by still further raising

the banks would cest 1t is estimated,-e~£ an additional £9,000s

Ascwas pointed out at the lieeting of the Engineers to the linistry,
the Cotehment Board, the Deeping Fem and Bourne South Fen, the fixing
of o lavel at whieh pumping from the Bourne South Fen should cease
would result, during o sustained flood, in the inundation of that

Fen if no alitermative ouvtlet for the drainage was allowed fore It wes
shewn at that MeeSing that in the early vert of 1941, from the 27rd
January to February 10th pumping wonld have Leen poscible en 8 out

19 days only if the limi$ of pumping was set at 14" QeDa This
sustained flood period extended well beyend the 10th February.shed
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